
 

 

AGREEMENT FOR THE TRANSPORTATION ALTERNATIVES PROJECT  

FOR 5TH STREET STATION HUB & BICYCLE CONNECTIONS 

PURPOSE OF AGREEMENT:  

The purpose of this agreement is to identify the responsibilities and payment terms for the tasks required 
for the Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) Project for 5th Street Station Hub & Bike Connections. 

PARTIES TO AGREEMENT: 

Thomas Jefferson Planning District Commission (TJPDC) 
Chip Boyles, Executive Director 
401 E. Water Street/PO Box 1505 
Charlottesville, VA 22902-1505 
Telephone: 434-979-7310 ext 110 
E-mail: cboyles@tjpdc.org 

County of Albemarle (the County) 
Jeffrey Richardson, County Executive 
401 McIntire Road 
Charlottesville, VA 22902 
Telephone: (434) 296-5841 
E-mail: tfoley@albemarle.org 
 

PERIOD OF AGREEMENT: 

This agreement covers the period from November 16, 2016 to October 1, 2020 for activities carried out in 
accordance with the Standard Project Administration Agreement, Project No. EN16-002-102, P101, C501, 
UPC 109609 with the Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT), attached. 

FUNDING: 

Funding for the project consists of: 

 $399,880 in federal funds, provided by VDOT 

 $200,000 in local funds, and dedicated land on the Fifth Street Station Property, provided to 
Albemarle County through the Proffer Statement for Fifth Street – Avon Center, dated September 
4, 2012.  

PROJECT DESCRIPTION 

The grant will be used for the design and construction of a bicycle “hub” at the Fifth Street Station 

development and connecting trails along Moore’s Creek to Fifth Street and south under I-64 connecting 

with an abandoned road used as an informal bicycle/pedestrian trail.  

SCOPE OF WORK: 

TJPDC prepared and submitted the MAP-21 Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) application, and 

will serve as the Project Sponsor and carry out the required activities identified in the agreement between 

VDOT and TJPDC, using contractors procured through the project period: 

1. Professional Engineer 

2. General Contractor 

3. Materials Testing 

As the Project Sponsor and Grantee, TJPDC will carry out all project management activities, file all 

necessary reports and reimbursement requests, and undertake all activities to close out the project. VDOT 

will conduct all environmental studies necessary to complete a NEPA compliant environmental document.  



 

Albemarle County will: 

A. Provide the $200,000 of local funds committed as cash match for the project, per the Resolution 

endorsing the project adopted by the Board of Supervisors on October 14, 2015.  

B. Retain ownership of the land and improvements on the land, and be responsible for the maintenance 

and operating costs of facilities constructed on County property with Transportation Alternatives 

Program funds.  

C. Provide staff support to assist with design direction, review of designs of the proposed improvements, 

securing needed rights of way, coordination with TJPDC, VDOT, and the City of Charlottesville, and 

public outreach.  

PAYMENT 

Upon execution of this agreement, the Thomas Jefferson Planning District Commission (TJPDC) will 

submit an invoice to the County for the $200,000 in local match. 

 

Accepted by: 

County of Albemarle 

 

 

By:     

 Jeffrey Richardson, County Executive Date 

 

Thomas Jefferson Planning District Commission (TJPDC) 

 

 

By:     

Charles P. Boyles II, Executive Director Date 

 

 


